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During the workshop Steve Torrance outlined a distinctive new approach within ethical theory:  
interaction-oriented ethics (IOE).  This is proposed as a new paradigm, alongside 
consequentialist or utilitarian approaches, rule- or duty-based ethics; and virtue ethics.  A key 
claim of IOE is that existing approaches are too individual-centred, and that situations of 
interaction were more appropriately seen as the primary objects of ethical appraisal.  The 
development of such a view draws upon existing work by De Jaegher and Di Paolo on 
participatory sense-making (2007). 
 
IOE would tend to deflect the focus of existing moral appraisal from judgments of individual 
responsibility, blame and praise.  However autonomy plays a key role in interaction theory as well 
as in its application to ethics.  One should distinguish agent-autonomy from interaction-autonomy.  
The first refers to the ways in which individual actors may be seen as exemplifying basic forms of 
autonomy, and to how one person’s individual autonomy may modify or be modified by 
another’s.  The second refers to the autonomy of the interaction process itself, a conception 
which is central to the enactive approach to social interaction and the ways in which meanings 
emerge autonomously from the community of interacting agents, rather than depending on 
previously articulated individual values or motives. Consideration of interaction-autonomy is 
central to what is distinctive in IOE:  it provides a novel approach to moral judgment about 
human actions.   
 
At the workshop these ideas were discussed in connection with a case study concerning the 
contrasting interactions of two care workers with a single elderly lady with dementia.  The 
different styles of interaction created differing ethical colorations.  It was proposed that 
appropriate moral verdicts that might be reached on the two cases do not depend simply on 
praising or condemning the characters or intentions or rule-observances of the two carers as 
individuals.  Rather, appropriate moral evaluations take the autonomous dynamics of the 
interaction as primary, considering the roles of the participants as being conditioned by these 
dynamics.  (‘Appropriate’ here means ‘informed by the correct theoretical insights into the nature 
of interaction’ – not ‘informed by correct ethical principles’.) 
 
This view of interaction may also be extended to consider the case of interaction with artificial 
agents.  The enactive view of social interaction allows agents such as robots or web-based avatars 
to be considered in a similar way.  Clearly it is possible for cognitive technologies to develop 
agents which allow rich and complex forms of interactional dynamics when relating to humans.  
Such dynamics may develop social, affective and even ethical dimensions without it needing to be 
the case that the agents participating in such interactions are considered to have genuine 
consciousness, emotions or other psychological properties.  Indeed notions of sociality or ethics 
in relation to human interaction with artificial agents (or indeed interaction between such agents) 
may themselves be subject to change as a result of future developments in agent-technologies and 
their take-up in society.  (Some of the issues touched on in this last paragraph are discussed in 
Torrance (2008) and in Pollini (forthcoming).) 
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